City of Cambridge

Regular Meeting

September 8, 2008

7:00 p.m.

The regular meeting of the Cambridge City Council was held on September 8, 2008 immediately following a public hearing on the proposed Ordinance No. 7-2008 Repealing the P & Z Commission which closed at 7:03 p.m. Mayor Mike Campbell called the meeting to order at 7:04 p.m.  Present were Mayor Mike Campbell, Council President Nan Rhodes, Councilmen Carson Kindall, Rob Vowell, and Cy Wert.  Also present were Deputy City Clerk Sandra McKee, Public Works Superintendent Ernie Houghton, Andy Gehrke, Chuck Strickland, Nathan Picket, and Don Howard.

Welcome & Flag Salute – Mayor Campbell welcomed patrons to the meeting and Nan Rhodes led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Current Agenda & Additions to the Agenda  - A motion was made by Nan Rhodes to approve the current agenda with the additions of under Old Business  - No. 7 Ordinance 1-2009 Amended and No. 8 Dog Bite Problem.  Under New Business No. 3 Garbage Nuisance, No. 4 Accept Raedell Wagner’s resignation and appoint Sandra McKee as City Clerk.   Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Minutes –A motion was made by Nan Rhodes to approve the minutes of the Regular City Council Meeting held August 11, 2008.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously.  Mayor Campbell asked Deputy Clerk Sandra McKee to read the Public Hearing Minutes of August 11, 2008 into the record.  A motion was made by Rob Vowell and seconded by Cy Wert to approve the Public Hearing Minutes of August 11, 2009.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Payment of Bills – Cy Wert made a motion to pay the monthly bills.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously. 

OLD BUSINESS 

Holladay Engineering – Transportation, Streets, and Roads – Andy Gehrke of Holladay Engineering reported that there was nothing new to report on the Superior Street/Mill Road Project at this time.  Regarding transportation funding Mr. Gehrke went over the attachment on Opportunities for Funding, which summarized the available funding programs.  The Council decided not to apply for anything at this point.  The Council will consider these opportunities in the future.

Holladay Engineering – Water System – There was nothing new to report.

Holladay Engineering – Wastewater System – There was nothing new to report.

Ordinance No. 7-2008 Repealing P&Z Commission – Nan Rhodes made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #7-2008 by title only under suspension of rules and regulations.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Nan Rhodes aye, Rob Vowell aye, Cy Wert aye, and Carson Kindall aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes read Ordinance #7-2008 by title only.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations, and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings, and vote on Ordinance # 7-2008.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Cy Wert aye, Carson Kindall aye, Nan Rhodes aye, and Rob Vowell aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to pass Ordinance # 7-2008 under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Rob Vowell aye, Nan Rhodes aye, Carson Kindall aye, and Cy Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  The clerk will publish the Ordinance in the official newspaper and after it is published a copy will be sent to the Washington County Planning and Zoning Commission so they are aware of the change.  Deputy Clerk Sandra McKee will contact the P & Z Secretary Donna Coyle regarding the decision to repeal the Planning & Zoning Commission and will write letters to the members thanking them for their service to the City.

Violation of Setback Ordinance, Building Permit and IBC Requirements – Nan Rhodes made a motion seconded by Rob Vowell to table Violation of Setback Ordinance, Building Permit and IBC Requirements till October.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Water Bond Service Charges –  Discussion was held how to handle the accounts not currently being charged for services.  Nan Rhodes will write a resolution to categorize some of them into emergency services.  The Mayor will speak with a representative of the Fairgrounds on how they may be charged in the future and will contact the Good Sam’s regarding making a lease agreement.

Ordinance 1-2009 Amended – Nan Rhodes made a motion to introduce and read Ordinance #1-2009 Amended – Annual Appropriation Ordinance.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Nan Rhodes aye, Carson Kindall aye, Rob Vowell aye, and Cy Wert aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes then read Ordinance #1-2009 Amended.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to suspend the rules and regulations, and waive the 2nd and 3rd readings, and vote on Ordinance #1-2009 Amended and Cy Wert seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken with Cy Wert aye, Carson Kindall aye, Nan Rhodes aye, and Rob Vowell aye.  The motion passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to pass Ordinance #1-2009 Amended under suspension of rules and regulations on one reading by title only.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and a roll call vote was taken with Rob Vowell aye, Cy Wert aye, Nan Rhodes aye, and Carson Kindall aye.  The motion passed unanimously.

Dog Bite Problem – Don Howard and Nathan Pickett discussed with the Council a dog bite problem where Nathan Pickett had been bitten.  They had already talked with the sheriff.  The Mayor will speak with the sheriff regarding the incident and the Mayor and Council expressed its sympathy to Nathan for the bite.

NEW BUSINESS

Election Polling Place Agreement – Nan Rhodes made a motion to have the Mayor sign the Agreement For Use Of Facilities For Polling Place with Washington County for the election to be held on November 4, 2008.  Carson Kindall seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Proposed 3% Increase for all Personnel  - Nan Rhodes made a motion to table this item till after executive session.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.

Garbage Nuisance – A complaint regarding garbage problems with a neighbor (Candace Maxwell) was received by Jennifer Bodnar.  The Council requested that a letter be written to the neighbor regarding the garbage nuisance and the City Ordinance on garbage.

Accept Raedell Wagner’s Resignation and Appoint Sandra McKee as City Clerk – Nan Rhodes made a motion seconded by Cy Wert to accept the letter of resignation of Raedell Wagner as City Clerk.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes made a motion seconded by Carson Kindall to appoint Sandra McKee as City Clerk effective immediately.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Executive Session--Nan Rhodes made a motion at 7:50 p.m. to adjourn to executive session according to Idaho Code 67-2345 sub section a and b.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the following roll call vote was recorded;   Nan Rhodes aye, Rob Vowell   aye, Cy Wert aye, Carson Kindall aye.  The motion carried unanimously. The Council entered executive session.  Nan Rhodes made the motion to adjourn from executive session at 7:59 p.m. The motion was seconded by Rob Vowell.  The motion was voted on and passed unanimously.

Proposed 3% Increase for all Personel -   Nan Rhodes made a motion to bring from the table item #2 in New Business – Proposed 3% Increase for all Personel.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.  Nan Rhodes made a motion to increase Sandra McKee’s wage to a new wage of $17.50 per hour comiserate with her new postion to be reviewed in 6 months and to increase Ernie Houghtons wage by 6% for COLA.  Rob Vowell seconded the motion and the motion passed unanimously.
ADJOURN
A motion was made by Rob Vowell to adjourn the meeting.  Cy Wert seconded the motion and the motion was voted on and carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 8:02 p.m.

____________________________________

Sandra McKee, City Clerk

____________________________________

Mike Campbell, Mayor

